Draft Minutes
Riverwood Homeowners Association
Board of Directors Meeting
September 18, 2024

Board Members Present:  Gary Frank, Henry Marcley, Stephan Polito, Sue Pearson, Gary Russo, Debbie Schriner, and Mike Wiggins. Teri Wimmer and Annie Oliver were representing Wimmer Propery Management.
Meeting was called to order at 7:02 by Stephan Polito, HOA President.  
The approval of minutes from the last meeting was tabled pending the inclusion of the violation process discussed at the last meeting. These minutes will be reviewed again at the next meeting. 
Teri provided the ARC report. There were 14 requests with 13 approved and one initially denied. The denial was subsequently approved after changes were made to the request. Steve personally thanked Alice Gilmartin and Brenda Wiggins of the ARC committee for their efforts working with the city to preserve four trees on a property. 
Gary presented the financial report as of August 31. We are in good shape. Because of the amount we have in the operating fund, approximately $140,000, Gary suggested we move some into a short-term interest-bearing investment. A motion was made by Henry to move $100,000 into a short-term interest-bearing investment. The motion was seconded by John Russo. The motion was passed unanimously. Gary also announced that a large lien was collected when a property was sold. Both Greenbrier and Riverwood HOAs collected on this lien. 
Annie presented the violations report. Two properties were noted that have had the third notice sent regarding ongoing violations. These two are being forwarded to the attorney to have letters sent. Board members discussed various situations regarding violations and covenant enforcements. This included clutter, such as toys and bikes, being left out in front of houses. Sections 3.10 and 11.4 of the covenants were discussed as ways to address these issues. Sue was tasked to find the appropriate covenant to address trash cans. It was noted that only the Palmas Bay sub-HOA has a covenant that specifically addresses trash cans being visible from the street. 
One issue discussed was whether attorney fees can be recovered from a property when legal action is needed for covenant enforcement. Sue made a motion to ask our attorney about this. Gary seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  Continuing with the discussion, Steve mentioned there is currently a total of approximately $25,000 in outstanding liens with about half of that with one property. 

New/Old Business
One item was the need for larger bulletin boards by the entrances/exits to the community on which to post meeting notices. Henry was tasked to research and get estimates for the next meeting. 

The topic of political signs was discussed. Section 3.23 of the covenant addresses all signs. There was discussion if political signs were covered by this. It was determined that we could not control political signs. 
Tree trimming in pool area. There are some tree limbs that overhang the pool resulting in leaves being continually dropped into the pool. Henry was tasked to find a contractor and solicit a bid to trim them.
A new pump is being installed for the waterfall by the entrance. The work should be accomplished within two weeks or so. 
The fish for the pond, which was previously approved, will not be available until November. These fish are for vegetation management. 
One pool shower still needs to be re-tiled. John is following up on getting bids. 
The work on new playground equipment, bike racks, and boat ramp gate should be done in about two to three weeks. 
Regarding the cracked pool tiles, John is looking into options for repairs. 
An update on boat ramp/park vandalism. Henry requested access to the camera system so he can monitor it. This will be followed up to ensure it happens. A question came up about what was vandalized. It was the bait cutting table. 
New signs for the pool restrooms and gates are ready for installation. The signs are about care of the bathrooms and unauthorized access to the pool. 
There was a discussion of street parking in Greenbriar and the blocking of garbage collection trucks. Greenbriar HOA is working with the city to resolve the issue and discussing their options. 
Steve mentioned the HOA insurance is due October 10th. The current amount will be approximately $26,000. Steve will talk with the insurance company about getting a better rate. 
Mike mentioned the requirement for the HOA’s website to have certain information required by Florida statute posted on by January 1, 2025. Mike provided a copy of the statute and a checklist to the property manager. 
Teri mentioned board members will need to file forms with the federal government as required by the Corporate Transparency Act. This needs to be completed by the end of the year. Steve and Teri are following up. It will cost $350 for an attorney to file the paperwork. This will be an annual requirement. It was mentioned this may change in the future regarding HOAs but for now, we need to comply. 
Comments from members:
One member requested larger signs by the entrances for meeting notices
One member said sidewalk along the entrance needs to be pressure washed. 
One member asked about a previous discussion regarding security cameras at the entrances and exits to the neighborhood. Steve will investigate it. 
One member mentioned the boat ramp and parking lot needed resurfaced. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 pm.
